
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of 

the Llandyrnog Community Council held 21st 

May 2019 

 

1.Present: 

A.R.Williams,E.Williams, P.Gore Rees,G.C.Evans,A.Evans,R.Griffith,G.Butler,A.Thomas,H.Wright 

 

2.Apologies :   

Cllr M.Parry 

 

The meeting was Chaired by Cllr R.Griffith 

 

3.Confirmation of minutes 

 it was proposed and seconded that the minutes of the 2018 meeting was a true record and duly 

signed by the Chairman. 

 

4.Matters Arising 

There were no matters arising 

 

5.Chairmans Report 

‘Fellow Councillors may I begin by thanking you all for your regular attendances and support for the 

community during the last year. 

 

We have covered many issues affecting the Community during the last twelve months .We have not 

increased the precept and we have decided to paint all the play equipment which was passed as low 

risk at the last inspection. 

 

Highfield Park have brightened up the bus shelter at Llangwyfan with their mosaic work and we are 

very grateful to them for their support. 

 

The police report that we are in a low crime area through there have been one or two incidents of 

thefts locally. 



 

The new LSP will be with us soon and will highlight area of development in the area and we look 

forward to the consultation – we are in need of new blood in the area. 

 

The Church Square properties remain an eyesore but as they are in private hands it is difficult to 

make progress there. 

 

The Historical Society produced an excellent   book on WW12 and added names to the War 

Memorial – we appreciate all the work which has gone into this project. 

 

The Christmas tree team worked hard to give us all sparkle over the festive season and we are most 

grateful to them all. 

 

Unfortunately we were not able to resurrect the youth club but we are always open to offers of 

help. 

 

The stocks in Llangwyfan are in place again thanks to Elwyn Evans a reminder of times long past. 

 

Sadly we lost our cleaner last year, she did an excellent job however we are fortunate to have a 

replacement in Helen Wilson Jones who keeps the cocoa rooms very neat clean and tidy. 

 

Our finances are in good order thanks to our most efficient Clerk who is always willing to go the 

extra mile . 

 

I am very conscious of the fact that we pull together well as a team which makes the work of the 

council very stable and easy to manage. 

 

Thank you to our Vice Chairman Gwilym Evans who is always here to offer advice when needed. 

 

Thank you to you all – we look forward to another productive year when hopefully we can come up 

with projects which will benefit our much loved communiotuy. 

 

The Llais continues to flourish - a sell out every month – we would really like more help especially co 

ordinators to ease the load – Anwen Davies must be congratulated on her work for us’ 

 

6.Election of Officers 



Chair vacated the position whilst Chairman was elected and proceedings overseen by Cllr G.Evans 

 

Chairman: R.Griffith 

Vice Chairman: Cllr G.C.Evans 

 

7.Planning Sub Group 

Cllrs H.Wright.A.Evans,A.Thomas,R.Griffith,G.C.Evans,J.Mc Guire,G.Butler 

 

8..Representatives 

Village Hall –  Cllr Aled Thomas 

Bryn Clwyd –  Cllr Aled Thomas 

Llandyrnog Sports and Football Association – Cllrs M.Parry and A.Evans 

One Voice Wales _ Cllrs J.Mc Guire and P.Gore Rees 

Highfield Park _ Cllrs Elaine Williams and Gwen Butler 

 

9..Signatories 

Cllrs R.Griffith,G.C.Evans and Clerk 

 

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7:20 

 

 

 


